
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMENT LETTER 1 
 

Governor’s Office of Planning and Research State Clearinghouse 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 





  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMENT LETTER 2  
 

California Regional Water Quality Control Board, San Diego Region 

 

  



 

  

2-1 

2-2 

2-3 

2-4 

2-5 



 
  

2-6 



 
  

2-7 

2-8 

2-9 



 
  

2-9 
cont. 

2-10 



 
  

2-10 
cont. 

2-11 



 

2-11 
cont. 



COMMENT LETTER NUMBER 2:  CALIFORNIA REGIONAL WATER QUALITY 

CONTROL BOARD 

 

Based on the Initial Study, the proposed project impacts on hydrology and water quality were 

determined to be less than significant so that no detailed analysis was provided in the EIR. 

 

Response 2-1:  See page 2-18 of the Initial Study.  

 

Response 2-2:  See page 2-18 of the Initial Study. 

 

Response 2-3:  See page 2-18 of the Initial Study. 

 

Response 2-4:  See page 2-18 of the Initial Study 

 

Response 2-5:  No mitigation measures have been proposed since no significant adverse project 

related impacts have been identified. 

 

Response 2-6:  The proposed project will not disturb five acres or more so it does not require a 

construction SWPPP. 

 

Response 2-7:  Tosco has an NPDES permit which regulates the discharge of storm water from 

the site.   

 

Response 2-8:  This comment is not applicable to the proposed project as the project is not 

located within the San Diego area.   

 

Response 2-9:  No permits are required for the proposed project under Section 404 of the Clean 

Water Act.   

 

Response 2-10:  This comment is not applicable to the proposed project as a project-related 

SWPPP is not required.  Tosco currently has a NPDES permit which regulates the discharge of 

storm water from the site.  No modifications are expected to be required to Tosco’s existing 

NPDES permit.   

 

Response 2-11:  This comment is not applicable to the proposed project as the proposed project 

impacts on storm water discharge is less than significant and a SWPPP for the construction phase 

of the proposed project is not required. Tosco currently has a NPDES permit which regulates the 

discharge of storm water from the site. 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMENT LETTER 3 
 

Southern California Association of Governments 

  



 
  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMENT LETTER 4 
 

Sage Institute Incorporated 
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COMMENT LETTER NUMBER 4:  SAGE INSTITUTE INCORPORATED 

 

Response 4-1:  The proposed project impacts on the sensitive populations, including schools, 

was addressed in the Draft EIR under Chapter 4, Air Quality, Toxic Air Contaminants.  The 

proposed project impacts on all sensitive populations are expected be less than significant. 

 

 

 


